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****PRESS RELEASE****WALLA WALLA POLICE DEPT**** 
Kidnapping Suspects arrested 

 
February 17, 2016 
 
An investigation into a kidnapping early Tuesday morning has led to several arrests last night.  A 
20-year-old female reported that she had been taken against her will, bound, and placed in a car 
trunk for several hours.  This took place late Monday night or very early Tuesday morning.  She 
was eventually released in Umatilla County, Oregon, on Weston Mountain Road.  She reported the 
incident at about 6:00 a.m. after walking to a nearby home and was transported to WWPD by a 
Umatilla County Sheriff’s Office Deputy. 
 
The investigation continued throughout the day and evening hours by Detectives and the Career 
Criminal Apprehension Team (CCAT).  Four arrests have been made thus far for crimes to include 
1st Degree Robbery, 1st Degree Rape, 1st Degree Kidnapping, Possession of Methamphetamine, 
Assault 4th Degree, and 3rd Degree Theft. 
 
At about 5:00 p.m., Detectives from the CCAT attempted to stop a gray minivan driven by Bailee 
K. Foster, 18.  A pursuit was initiated in the area of Melrose and Clinton Streets when the van 
failed to stop for the officers.  The pursuit ended a short time later when Foster lost control of the 
vehicle and struck an SUV and a retaining wall in the 1000 block of Bonsella.  Other occupants of 
the vehicle were identified as Ismael A. Rojas-Barcott, 24, and D’Sean EM Marks, 23. 
 
Foster and Marks were taken into custody for 1st Degree Robbery, 1st Degree Rape, 1st Degree 
Kidnapping, Possession of Methamphetamine, Assault 4th Degree, and 3rd Degree Theft.  Foster 
was also lodged for Felony Eluding and Possession of Methamphetamine.   
 
Rojas was lodged on felony warrants from Oregon and Walla Walla for prior incidents as well as 
Possession of Methamphetamine. 
 
 Detectives had information that one of the suspects, Shawn A. Crump, 24, frequented a residence 
in the 200 block of Orchard Street.  The house was kept under surveillance until it could be 
confirmed that he was inside.  He was taken into custody shortly after 9:00 p.m. for the above 
listed charges and found to have a “large chunk” of suspected Methamphetamine on his person.    
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